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From the Head's Study 
It was great to see so many Old 

Tiffinians at the annual Tiffin 

Alumni Dinner in November. An 

excellent evening was had by all, 

and it was particularly special to be 

able to celebrate the 60th 

anniversary of the School Choir, 

and to have present current and 

previous Tiffin Directors of Choral 

Music and Directors of Music, 

including Richard Cooke, Neville Creed, Simon Toyne and David 

Nield, as well as previous Heads, Tony Dempsey and Hilda 

Clarke.  

It was also very good to be present at the Old Tiffinian Rugby 

Club Lunch and to see so much support for the Old Tiffinian 

Rugby team; just a pity that it couldn't be translated into a 

victory in the match! 

It was moving to be able to commemorate the Old Tiffinians 

who died in the two World Wars at our School Remembrance 

Service this year. This was particularly special as we could not 

use the Main Hall because of the temporary relocation of the 

canteen there, and instead used the Sports Hall with the whole 

school in attendance, something that doesn't happen very 

often with 1,200 pupils. Wreaths were laid by the Head Boy, by 

Tony Millard on behalf of the alumni, and by Phil Phillips and 

John King on behalf of the Governing Board and Foundation, as 

we remembered in particular the seven Old Tiffinians who died 

in the Battle of Passchendaele, 100 years ago. 

The term has been extremely busy as ever with numerous 

sporting and arts occasions as well as all of the normal studies. 

The rugby season has had varied success depending on the year 

group, but with the new U12 sides performing particularly well, 

a very good sign for the future. The cross country runners and 

basketball players have also had a very good term. 

In the performing arts we had an excellent sixth form 

production of The Accidental Death of an Anarchist, and the 

Choir have been as busy as ever. As we approach the Christmas 

break they have several very important engagements including 

singing at the Royal Albert Hall on Thursday 14 December, at 

the Rose Theatre in Kingston on Monday 18 December and of 

course singing at our evening and day Carol Services at Kingston 

Parish Church. 

The new building is going well and really beginning to take 

shape inside and out, as you will notice as you drive round the 

Kingston one-way system; we look forward to its completion. If 

you can, please do still donate to the building fund: all 

donations will be gratefully received. Details of the project can 

be found on the school website at: 

http://tiffinschool.co.uk/about/Fu ndraising.html 

I wish all alumni and their families a very happy Christmas and 

send best wishes for the New Year. 

Mike Gascoigne, Headteacher 

To read the Headteacher's latest newsletter please click here: 

http://tiffinschool.co.uk/life/headsnews.html  

TAL Chairman's Letter 

November is always a busy month in 

the Tiffinian calendar and this year it 

was no exception. I attended the 

School’s Remembrance Service and, 

on behalf of TAL, laid a wreath to 

commemorate all the Tiffinians who 

have given the ultimate sacrifice in 

the service of their country. This 

year, with the School Hall not 

available as it is being used as a temporary canteen during the 

new building works, the service took place in the School’s large 

Sport’s Hall. Whilst we were not able to lay the wreaths at the 

actual memorial tablets during the service (this was done later), 

it gave the opportunity for the whole school to come together, 

which I was advised is quite a rare thing these days. I must say 

how impressive it was to see the observance of the two minutes 

silence by some 1,200 pupils.  It certainly raised an interesting 

debate about where the service could be held in future years. 

The Tiffinian Association AGM also took place in November. 

Those present were presented with copies of the 2016/7 

Annual Report and Accounts, and I was pleased to inform them 

that OT James Strong had agreed at the Trustees meeting 

earlier in the week to take on the role of Chairman-Elect/Vice 

Chairman of the Tiffinian Association. James has a clear view on 

how the Association should move forward and I will be handing 

over the Chairmanship to him over the course of the next year. 

There is still a need for volunteers to come forward to help run 

the Association and Grists, either as a Trustee or as a co-opted 

member of a management committee.  Please feel free to 

contact James Strong or myself if you believe you have 

something to offer.  

At the AGM, Mike Taylor stepped down as a Tiffinian 

Association Trustee, bringing to an end his many years of 

service to the Association, the School and the Old Tiffinian 

Football Club. He was duly thanked for his significant 

contribution to the Association and I added my own, personal 

thanks, as certainly over the last few years Mike has been an 

extremely supportive right-hand man.  

The Tiffin Alumni Annual Dinner was this year held at the Hotel 

Antoinette, Kingston. It incorporated a celebration of the Tiffin 

Boys’ Choir’s 60 years of outstanding musical success and was a 

very enjoyable evening. As well as hearing excellent 

performances by the Choir prior to the meal and by ‘The 

Tiffinians’ (the sixth form a capella group) afterwards, it was 
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also nice to see so many faces from the past that we have not 

seen for a long time. My thanks to the Dinner Committee of 

Jack Foster, Gordon Mylchreest, John Wright and Alex Swift for 

all their hard work in organising the event and to everyone else 

who helped make the evening such a great success.  

I also attended, along with abount 80 others, the Rugby 

Club Vice-Presidents’ and Ex-Players’ Lunch. This was a very 

enjoyable affair, as always. The attendees included the 

Headteacher, as well as members of the Schools’ First XV.  The 

next Rugby Lunch has been planned for 27th January 2018. 

I am looking forward to attending the next OT Social Lunch on 

14th December and then the School Carol Service the following 

week on the 19 December.  For those of you not aware, the 

singing on this year’s Waitrose Christmas advert, is by members 

of the School Choir! 

Lastly, I’d like to take this opportunity to wish you and your 

families a very Happy Christmas, along with a happy and 

prosperous 2018. 

Tony Millard, TAL Chairman 

Archives: Photos of the Tiffin Boys’ Choir 

Tiffin School is using the Choir’s 60th Anniversary as an 

opportunity to gather photos of the Tiffin Boys’ Choir to add to 

its archives. 

Many thanks to all who have sent in photos. If you haven’t yet 

done so and are able to send photos (or copies of photos) of 

the Choir to expand the School’s archives, please send them to 

Alex Swift at the School or email them to 

TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk 
To view photos of the Choir, please follow the link: 

http://www.tiffinfriends.org/page/Tiffin_Boys_Choir 

 

Events for your diary  
19 December 2017  Tiffin School Festival of Nine Lessons and 

Carols, All Saints’ Church, Kingston 

27 January 2018  OTRFC Vice-Presidents and Ex-Players Lunch 

at the Dean Pavilion, Grists 

5 April 2018 OT Spring Social Lunch 

29 June 2018 Tiffin School Alumni Summer Reunion 

12 July 2018 OT Summer Social Lunch 

 

 

The Tiffin School Evening Carol Service 
(the traditional Festival of Nine Lessons and Carols)        

will take place at Kingston Parish Church KT1 1JP               
at 7pm on Tuesday 19 December 2017 

 

There is no charge to attend, but entry is strictly by ticket 

only. Tickets may be obtained online via the Events page of 

the TiffinFriends website or by emailing the names of 

attendees to TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk 

Mulled wine and mince pies will be available after the 

service. 
 

Old Tiffinian Social Lunch 

Our ninety-second lunch was held at our usual venue on 

Thursday, 12th October viz., the Ristorante Sorrento, 379 Ewell 

Rd., Tolworth, Surrey,  meeting at 12.30pm, for lunch at 1pm 

and departure at about 3pm. 

Those present were: Paul Bettison, David Chaffey, Dennis 

Clarke, David Evans, Jack Foster, Willy Harper, David Ingall, 

Greer Kirkwood, Tony Millard, Peter Smith, John Wright. 

Yet again, the above group were able to enjoy pre-drinks 

outside the restaurant on a surprisingly sunny day.  Eleven were 

booked in, but two cried off with a further two suddenly 

arriving to keep the number anyway.  About half were wearing 

their OTA blazers.  

Of the members, it was pleasant to see David Evans popping in, 

now that he is living in Norfolk.  The £12.95 menu has been 

enhanced and is, as ever, excellent value.  Needless to say, the 

actual bill was a lot higher! 

Apologies were given from several stalwarts, wishing us well on 

the day. 

Finally, the draws for the OTA 100 Club took place.   

Future Thursday dates are: Christmas - 14 December 2017 

  Spring - 5 April 2018 

  Summer - 12 July 2018   

All are welcome and, if you wish to attend and bring guests, 

please let me know on 01483-850705 or email:  

greer.kirkwood@virginmedia.com 

Greer Kirkwood (1961) 

 

 

mailto:TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk
http://www.tiffinfriends.org/page/Tiffin_Boys_Choir
mailto:TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk
mailto:greer.kirkwood@virginmedia.com


OTA 100 Club 

Since the last report, the following draws have taken place: 

           Previous win 

Aug 17 £50 David Henson Woking  2016        

Sep 17 £50 Rick Orsman Woking    

Oct 17 £50 Tony Millard East Molesey 2010  

Eight of the eleven attending the OT Social Lunch are members 

so it not surprising to see one member, Tony Millard, win the 

October prize.  While Rick Orsman, who joined in 2009, has just 

had his first win. Congratulations to them and thanks to all 

members for their support.   

100 Club Membership 

The Club ƳŀƪŜǎ ŀ ƳŀƧƻǊ Řƻƴŀǘƛƻƴ ǘƻǿŀǊŘǎ ǘƘŜ !ǎǎƻŎƛŀǘƛƻƴΩǎ 

income so do please consider becoming a member.  The 

cost is £60 per annum or £5 per month by standing order.  

The prizes are £50 each month, plus half-yearly major 

prizes of £1,000.   

The entrance form can be obtained via: 

http://goo.gl/5DU3YP 

Further information can be obtained from Greer Kirkwood 

at 28 Railton Road, Guildford, Surrey GU2 9LX or 01483 

850705 or greer.kirkwood@virginmedia.com 

 

Greer Kirkwood (1961) 
 

The Tiffin Alumni Dinner 2017, celebrating 

60 years of the Tiffin Boys’ Choir 

120 guests, 30 Tiffin choirboys and 8 'Tiffinians' gathered for 
the Dinner and to celebrate the formation of the Tiffin Boys' 
Choir in 1957 by John Walker. We were delighted that former 
Tiffin Choir Directors, Neville Creed, Richard Cooke and Simon 
Toyne were able to join us, along with the former Director of 
Music, David Nield, many other former Tiffin music staff and 
some alumni who had been members of John Walker's choir at 
Tiffin.The Choir began the evening by singing Britten's 'Rejoice 
in the Lamb' and the Spanish song 'Riu Riu Chiu'. 'The Tiffinians' 
closed the evening by singing a selection of songs, including 
Carly Rae Jepsen's 'Call Me Maybe'.  

 

Further photos of the occasion can be seen via: 
http://www.tiffinfriends.org/page/talevents2017dinner  

 

**Save The Date** 
The 2018 Tiffin Alumni Summer Reunion 
This will take place in the Head’s Garden on the evening of 
Friday 29 June 2018. 
 

Alumni who left in years ending with '7' are particularly 
encouraged to attend to celebrate their milestone year. 
 

 
 

 

 

People 
Ronald Barnett (1967) 

Ronald has just published ‘The Ecological 

University: A Feasible Utopia’ 

(Routledge).  The book sets out a definite 

idea of the university and represents the 

culmination of Ronald Barnett’s work.  

One of the book’s international 

endorsers says of it that it ‘really is the 

book of our age on the idea of the 

university’. 

https://www.amazon.co.uk/Ecological-University-Feasible-

Utopia/dp/1138720763 

Simba Mudonzvo (2007) 
 
Simba writing under the pen name of 
Michael J. Sceptre, has written a Young 
Adult Fiction book. It’s an adaption of the 
Pied Piper of Hamelin by Robert 
Browning. 

 

 
 

 
David Pearce (1996)  

David, stage name David Ricardo-
Pearce, has been cast in the lead 
role in Hamlet at the Octagon 
Theatre, Bolton  from 15.2.18 to 
10.3.18. He recently performed 
in the title role of the Old Vic’s 
production of The Lorax, and as 
Oberon and Theseus in the 
Barbican’s  international tour of 
! aƛŘǎǳƳƳŜǊ bƛƎƘǘΩǎ 5ǊŜŀƳ 

(2014). He also starred as the lead role of Alfie in Alfie in 2012 
and Romeo in Romeo and Juliet in 2011, also at the Octagon 
Theatre Bolton. 
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Roderick Williams 
Tiffin Director of Choral Music, 1988-9  

Roderick Williams, the 
acclaimed baritone and 
composer was awarded 
an OBE for services to 
music in the 2017 
Birthday Honours. The 
photo shows him 
receiving the award 
from His Royal Highness 
The Prince of Wales at 
Buckingham Palace in 
November 2017.  
 

Roderick won the ‘Singer of the Year’ Award in the 2016 Royal 
Philharmonic Society Awards. 
 

Tiffinian Sport  
Old Tiffinian Football Club  

Approaching the half-way point in the season, it’s fair to say the 

majority of Old Tiffinian Football Club did not have the start we 

were either expecting or hoping for. Off the back of a strong 

close to last season, all five teams were hoping to continue that 

form into the 2017/18 season. With a notable exception for the 

4th XI, whose praises we will extol in a moment, the teams have 

had a mixed success on the field. A number of significant 

departures over the summer to locations as far afield as Canada 

and China have hurt Tiffs’ squad consistency, notably including 

club stalwart, 1st XI goalkeeper and captain Seb Rose moving to 

Cardiff with the BBC. This report’s author recently received an 

official transfer request via the FA from Aberystwyth Exiles FC, 

upon which OTFC were swift to remind them it was merely a 

long-term loan. 

The 1st XI’s new captain Rory Sadler has proven he’s more than 

up to the task of rebuilding the squad, scouting and acquiring a 

number of excellent players from both within other OTFC 

teams, and from externally. Taking a few weeks to readjust to 

new styles of play, their season has been mixed to date, and 

currently sit mid-table after a few heartbreaking draws/losses. 

There have been a number of new faces supporting on the 

sidelines this season, including striker-cum-stand-in-keeper 

Tom Wightwick’s 2-month old baby girl. The club scout can 

proudly announce we have found a future captain for Old 

Tiffinian Ladies Football Club. 

The 2nd XI haven’t so much been hit by players leaving over the 

summer, but rather by players getting to the stage in their lives 

where weddings , stag dos and spa weekends seem to happen 

every weekend. After a few necessary reshuffles after a number 

of players also attempted to break into the semi-pro leagues, 

captain Dicky Bostelmann has been experimenting with a new 

4-3-2-1 ‘Christmas tree’ formation this year. Unfortunately, the 

2s had to wait until early-November until their first win of the 

season, incidentally the same weekend that Christmas trees 

started going on sale in London. There is hope the OTFC 

formation will continue delivering successes the more 

Christmas trees are sold throughout December. A consistently 

available centre-back pairing is still desperately needed for the 

2s, but rumours of a few new signings to arrive in the new year 

bolster hope. 

 

The 3rd XI, captained by Dan Hogg (2006), has unfortunately 

been the most affected squad by the fallout from the summer 

transfer window. In a tough division this year, with a number of 

key structural players having been promoted to the 1st XI, the 

3s keep improving week on week. Congratulations have to be 

given to all of the players from the 3rd XI (and other squads in 

the club who helped out) a few weekends ago after being 

drawn a cup fixture away in Solihull, just outside of 

Birmingham. The 6-hour round trip agonisingly ended in defeat, 

but positives to be taken, at least from the perspective that a 

number of players in the club can now officially say they have 

been north of the Watford Gap. 

The mixed starts for the other squads cannot be said to have 

affected the 4th XI. Captains Charlie Hughes and Conrad Bell 

(2000) have fostered a squad that have won every league game 

so far this season, and even more positively at an average of 

nearly 4.5 goals per game – despite losing club golden boot 

winner Steve Dwyer to injury in pre-season. This is a huge 

achievement for the club, and the only barrier to almost certain 

promotion would be the 3rd XI in the division above, and AFA 

rules not allowing teams from the same club to sit in the same 

division. Along with the 3s, the 4s have a sizeable squad, often 

with a surplus helping out other teams within the club. 

Mutterings of a 5th XI for 2018/19 are getting louder and louder. 

The Vets’ season has also had a number of positives, including 

two most recent high scoring wins over Croxley and Old 

Latymerians. Regular goalscorers Nigel Sprunt and Luis Silva are 

still keeping their goal tallies high, and the eternal rivalry 

between the Vets and Walton Strollers is still going strong, with 

Tiffs cementing their position in it with a 4-2 win back in 

October. 

With the OTFC Christmas Dinner scheduled for 16th December 

at the Canbury Arms, and having had a successful club-wide 

curry at 2nd XI sponsor Joy Indian in Surbiton, it is safe to say 

that whatever our results on the pitch, the social side of the 

club is still going very strong, particularly down to the help of 

our sponsors. Mention must also go to Withers Worldwide who 

continue to give us a lot of generous support, and following on 



from the success of the club training tops last year, have 

invested in providing club ties this season.  

A number of locations and dates have been put forward for our 

upcoming summer tour, with results being announced at our 

January club meeting. A full scale analysis weighting each 

destination against measures including travel arrangements, 

likelihood of playing football, range of cultural diversions, and 

price of beer is scheduled to be undertaken in the next few 

weeks. That the general consensus currently suggests that it 

should be during the World Cup, ideally to a location with a 

team who might stand a chance of doing well in the 

competition. A local tour to somewhere in the UK is therefore 

fairly unlikely. 

Onwards and upwards, particularly looking at the future of 

Grists too, with big strides being made between OTFC, OTRFC 

and TAL into a long-term plan for the clubhouse. A word of 

welcome and thanks to our new groundsman, who is 

continuing to impress with the state of the pitches each week, 

despite some challenging conditions!  

Tom Nichols (2011), Club Secretary 

Old Tiffinian Rugby Football Club  

Halfway through the 2017/2018 season and things have not 
quite gone to plan for OTRFC. 
 
Back in September, hopes were high that the club would build on 
the success of the 2016/2017 season and the talk around the 
clubhouse was that both sides could make genuine promotion 
challenges. Unfortunately, these hopes now appear to have 
been misplaced as the 1s find themselves undoubtedly in a 
relegation battle and the 2nd team struggling to even put out a 
side each week. 
 
The 1s season started well enough when they raced into a 30 
point lead away at Old Cranleighans on the opening day of the 
season. All things seemed to be going to plan until fly half Ali 
Watkins suffered a nasty knee injury about half an hour into the 
match. This turn of misfortune seemed to have a destabilising 
effect on the side and they proceeded to crumple in a fashion 
reminiscent of an England batting collapse. Whilst Will Sharp 
and George Taylor have both admirably stepped into the 
vacancy at number 10 (Watkins only returned to the field in 
October), Jaewon’s men have struggled to find consistency or 
form. 
 
Defeats to Teddington, Battersea Ironsides, Old Emmanuel, 
Trojans, Weybridge Vandals and Petersfield have left the team 
in 8th position on 26 points, only 10 points clear of the 
relegation zone.  
 
The disappointment of these losses is perhaps only matched by 
the frustration felt by supporters as the side has shown 
glimpses of it’s potential on numerous occasions, none less so 
than the superb victory over Portsmouth in November. No 
doubt injuries and availability have taken a toll on Andy 
Blackburn’s side, but the players will need to ‘step up’ in 2018 
if the side are to make it a 5th consecutive season in London 3 
SW in 2018/2019. 

Whilst the 1sts have struggled to find form, the 2nds have 
struggled to find players and Sam Dowsett and Richard 
Sedgwick have had to beg, borrow and steal players just to get 
a side out each week. Much like the 1sts, although the defeat 
column in the league table outweighs the victories achieved, 
there have been performances of note, the defeat of Reeds, 
Weybridge in October standing out in particular. 
 
Off the field, newly appointed Social Secretaries, Will Nichols 
and Tom Carvill, have organised a superb Ladies Day at the club, 
fancy dress fun-buses and encouraged responsible drinking, 
whilst the partially refurbished Dean Pavilion has proved to be 
slightly more accommodating than usual. 
 
With the turn of the year only a couple of weeks away, the club 
will hope that with 2018 comes a change in form for both sides 
on the field and continued success off it. 
 

 

Steven Bannell 
 

1st XV Results - http://goo.gl/Z4dxQS 
09.12.2017 - Petersfield 32 v 13 Old Tiffinians 
 

25.11.2017 - Old Tiffinians 28 v 33 Weybridge Vandals 
 

11.11.2017 - Trojans 34 v 14 Old Tiffinians  
 

04.11.2017 - Old Tiffinians 35 v 20 Portsmouth 
 

28.10.2017 - Basingstoke 5 v 53 Old Tiffinians 
 

21.10.2017 - Old Tiffinians 37 v 26 New Milton & District 
 

07.10.2017 - Old Emanuel 33 v 0 Old Tiffinians 
 

30.09.2017 - Old Tiffinians 31 v 23Warlingham 
 

23.09.2017 - Battersea Ironsides 50 v 22Old Tiffinians 
 

16.09.2017 - Old Tiffinians 18 v 25 Teddington 
 

09.09.2017 - Old Cranleighans 38 v 34 Old Tiffinians  
 
2nd XV Results - http://goo.gl/kYz8qP 
09.12.2017 - Old Haileyburians 2nd XV 28 v 0 Old Tiffinians 
2nd XV 
 

25.11.2017 - Old Tiffinians 2nd XV 29 v 17 KCS Old Boys 2nd 
XV 
 

11.11.2017 - Battersea Ironsides 3rd XV 57 v 7 Old Tiffinians 
2nd XV 
 

04.11.2017 - Old Tiffinians 2nd XV 26 v 24 Old Emanuel 2nd XV 
 

28.10.2017 - Reeds Weybridge 2nd XV 14 v 42 Old Tiffinians 
2nd XV 
 

21.10.2017 - Old Tiffinians 2nd XV 12 v 33 Old Hamptonians 
 

07.10.2017 - Old Cranleighan 2nd XV 22 v 22 Old Tiffinians 2nd 
XV 
 

30.09.2017 - Old Tiffinians 2nd XV 24 v 41 Mayfair Occasionals 
 

23.09.2017 - Old Tiffinians 2nd XV 12 v 31 Teddington 2nd XV 
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Old Tiffinians Rugby Football Club Vice-Presidents 

and Ex-Players Lunch 

The next Vice-Presidents and Ex-Players Rugby Lunch will take 

place on 27 January 2018 in the Dean Pavilion at Grists. The bar 

will be open from 11.30am and the lunch should commence at 

1.00pm, followed by the 1st XV playing Old Emanuels and the 

2nd  XV playing Old Cranleighans. Please email OTRFC Chairman, 

Peter Smith at psmith3811@virginmedia.com for further 

details of the lunch or if you would like to be added to the 

circulation list for future lunches. Photos curtesy of OT Willie 

Harper (1967) 

 

 

 
 

Tiffin Golf Society 

We are always hoping to recruit new members to the Society 
whether they be current boys, parents, staff or Old Tiffinians.   
 
We have completed our fixture list for this year but we start 
again at Effingham Golf Club on Friday January 5th 2018. Do 
come and join us. No membership fee. Just a match fee, good 
company and good courses! 
 
Martin Williams, Fixtures Secretary 
mwilliams@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk 

 

School News 
School Chess 

On Saturday 25 November, ten enthusiastic Tiffin boys set off 

to represent the School in the SE England Boys’ Chess 

Championships. After nearly 6 hours of chess, the team finished 

an impressive 2nd, just behind St Paul’s School. 

 
 

School Music  

In October, the Boys’ Choir trebles performed their second 

Mahler Symphony No. 3 of the year with the Philharmonia 

Orchestra at the Royal Festival Hall. This was far from a typical 

performance, however, with it being broadcast live around the 

world as well as being recorded in Virtual Reality. The following 

month the trebles were back at the Barbican to perform 

Bernstein’s Symphony No. 3, with the LSO under Marin Alsop. 

The trebles also spent a very exciting day in November filming 

for Bohemian Rhapsody, a 20th Century Fox film about Freddie 

Mercury. You can also hear three of the boys in this year’s 

Waitrose advertisement. 

The traditional Year 7 Inter-Form Choir Competition took place 

not long after, with 7PD being awarded 1st place for their fine 

rendition of ‘We Go Together’. The following evening was the 

final of the Tiffin Piano Competition. As with last year’s 

competition, interest was high with over fifty applicants in the 

When? Where? What?  Why? How 
Much? 

Friday 
January 
5th 

Effingham 
tbc 

Winter 
Meeting 

 Bap, 
Golf, 
Dinner 

May 
change 
venue 

Friday 
March 30th 

Farnham AGM 
Spring 
Meeting 

 Bap, 
Golf, 
Dinner 

 

Monday 
May 21st 

Guildford v Old Ks  Coffee 
Dinner 

 

Thursday 
June 7th 

Puttenham v Old 
Surbs 

 Coffee, 
Dinner 

 

Tuesday 
September 
25th 

Cuddington 
1.00 Tee 

Tiffs 
Day Out 

 Bap, 
Coffee, 
Dinner 

£65 

Thursday 
October 
18th 2018 

Hindhead v Old 
Hamp’s 

 Coffee 
Bap 
Dinner 

Subsidised 

mailto:psmith3811@virginmedia.com
mailto:mwilliams@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk


preliminary round, and we were delighted to welcome 

celebrated pianist Cyril Ibrahim to adjudicate.  

The beginning of November saw the ATB choir join forces with 

the Tiffin Girls’ Choir for a candlelit performance of Durufle’s 

Requiem and Allegri’s Miserere at St Martin-in-the-Fields. Two 

weeks later, the Ensembles Concert took place in a hall packed 

with parents and supporters, who were treated to a wonderful 

variety of music by our ensembles. 

This year’s Oratorio Concert included another performance of 

Durufle’s Requiem, alongside Britten’s Rejoice in the Lamb and 

Bernstein’s Chichester Psalms. The choir numbered over 200, 

with singers from the Tiffin Children’s Chorus and the Tiffin 

Girls’ Choir joining with Tiffin boys, parents and staff. Among 

the soloists were three Tiffinians: Gareth John (2003), Jack 

Hawkins (2014) and Daniel Blaze from the current Year 10. 

 

It’s been a busy term for opera, with singers from the Children’s 

Chorus currently performing in Royal Opera’s Cavalleria 

Rusticana/Pagliacci, which runs until early January. 

Coming up are five big Christmas events to end the Autumn 

term: a Christmas Celebration at the Rose Theatre including 

performances from the Boys’ Choir, Children’s Chorus and the 

Tiffinians; the Tiffin Christmas Jazz Evening; the two school 

carol services, and the Boys’ Choir trebles at the Royal Albert 

Hall for the annual BT Carol Concert. 

¢Ƙƛǎ ȅŜŀǊΩǎ wƻȅŀƭ hǇŜǊŀ IƻǳǎŜ ǇǊƻŘǳŎǘƛƻƴ ƻf La Boheme, 

ŦŜŀǘǳǊƛƴƎ ōƻȅǎ ŀƴŘ ƎƛǊƭǎ ŦǊƻƳ ǘƘŜ .ƻȅǎΩ /ƘƻƛǊ ŀƴŘ /ƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ 

Chorus, will be broadcast on BBC4 on Christmas Day.  

 

Fleur Smith, Tiffin Music Department Administrator 

 

Tiffin School Boat Club (TSBC) 

Tiffin School Boat Club has started this year with a flourishing 

membership and a set of healthy results punching above its 

weight once again. 

The club has more members than ever with a welcome showing 

from Tiffin Girls, who now number above 60 members, being 

particularly strong in Year 9 and 10.  

Our Year 9s are yet to race, concentrating on building their skills 

with a view to racing in the New Year.  

The Year 10s have raced J15 coxed quads coming an impressive 

4th at Kingston Small Boats Head (KSBH) and 7th at Teddington 

Head in a much larger and harder field. They continue to train 

hard and we can’t wait to see them race again in the New Year.  

The boys’ section started in excellent form with a win for 

Captain Jake Lane & Charles Jordan in the double sculls at KSBH. 

An event that Jake has now won two years in a row! At 

Teddington, the top rowers formed a quad to come 2nd 

in  Junior 18 quad sculls, finishing only 5 seconds behind the 

senior men entries. 

Year 10 boys made an impressive start to the season coming 2nd 

in J15 double sculls and then coming 2nd and 4th in J15 quads at 

Teddington which is a great result in a strong field.  

Year 9 numbers are bursting at the seams and we are hoping to 

race several quads in the New Year. 

We also have a strong social side to the Club, with over 100 

guests attending our Quiz and Curry on the 17th of November 

and helping raise additional funds for the club. These funds, 

raised by our amazing parents’ group (past and present) have 

allowed us to purchase a new lightweight double that will arrive 

in the New Year.  

Worth noting that in November, alumnus and last year’s 

Captain, James Lawn stroked his Nottingham University crew to 

be the fastest overall boat at Nottingham Autumn Head. A great 

start to his University rowing career! 

Also in November, 

alumnus Richard 

Clarke won the 

Wingfield sculls, 

rowed over the 

London Boat Race 

course, against 

GB’s top national 

scullers. Truly an 

impressive result!  

TSBC looks strong for the future. Anyone interested in getting 

involved should email TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk  

 

mailto:TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk


TSBC is looking to set up an alumni wing and would like to 
invite any ex-TSBC to pull on their gear and row the Kingston 
stretch once again. Anyone feeling they would like to paddle 
should email TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk to get involved.  
  
Alex Di Luzio, Head of Rowing TSBC 

School Cross Country 
The Tiffin School A-team came 3rd in its final fixture of the 
season at Hampton School. This was a marvellous result 
considering it was a national standard competition. The B team 
finished 4th with great style & the Junior B team came 4th. 
 
So far the seniors have been 1st in every league match bar our 
own, where we came 2nd (although the Inters won their 
category). The seniors came 3rd in the Charterhouse Mob match 
and came in the top six in all other Wednesday cup matches. 
 
Our own Judge Cup, in a new format, saw both the A and B 
teams in the top 6. These results, coupled with a grand slam of 
all 4 Borough Titles are a testament to the time and effort the 
students and staff have put in. Mr Russell takes our thanks and 
appreciation with him as he leaves the School for a new 
position closer to his home after Christmas. 
 
Robin Shaw, Head of Cross Country 
 

School Rugby 

A highly successful weekend against St George’s Weybridge 

saw Tiffin with a majority of wins, with the most notable 

performances coming from our youngest players in year 7 who 

strolled to victories in all A, B and C teams. Played 11, won 7, 

lost 4 is not a bad return at all! 

Further to this were victories for the U14A team away at Rutlish 

and most pleasing for the senior squad, who have struggled 

with availability and commitment at times, a 1st XV 38 – 24 

victory against Christ’s Hospital was the performance of the 

season. Special mention must go to Rory Coats who stepped in 

at fly half and looked like a natural and Gavin Griffith who has 

been outstanding all season and added to his ever-increasing 

try scoring tally with another two. The squad looked to carry 

this positive performance against London Oratory, who are a 

new addition to the fixture list and thus an unknown quantity. 

The 1st XV ultimately were one of the few sides to get anything 

from the Oratory fixtures which set them up nicely for a home 

fixture against Windsor.  

 

A further win against Windsor has left the 1st XV with three wins 

in a row. This has largely been down to an improvement in 

squad attitude and inspirational performances from Captain 

Gavin Griffiths and, most notably, back row forward Jake 

Fawsett who has now scored a more than respectable 16 tries 

in 11 games. The 1st XV are now looking to continue this fine 

run of form against Caterham on Saturday, a team which they 

beat well last season.  

 

Elsewhere in school rugby there have been other notable 

successes. The U12ABC teams recorded record wins over Kings 

Wimbledon, 75 – 0, 75 – 5 and 65 – 5 respectably, whilst most 

teams recorded wins against Windsor. Tiffin rugby is on the up! 

Tiffin v St Georges                          Tiffin v Windsor results 

1st XV 7 – 22 L 1st XV 45 -10 W 

2nd XV 12 – 15 L U16 22 -10 L 

U16A 28 – 0 L U15A 58 – 5 W 

U15A 34 - 0 L U15B 50 – 10 W 

U14A 27 – 0 W U14A 26 – 12 W 

U14B 10 – 5 W U14B 25 -10 L 

U13A 25 – 20 W Tiffin v Portsmouth Grammar 

U13B 40 – 0 W U13A 50 – 15 L 

U12A 35 – 5 W U13B 45 – 5 W  

U12B 30 – 5 W U13C 40 – 0 W 

U12C 50 – 5 W  
 

Andy Blackburn, Head of Sport 
 

Please send content for the next edition of 
Tiffnews to TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk by 

19 March 2018

 

mailto:TAL@tiffin.kingston.sch.uk

